The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees of Caseyville Township was called to order at 6 p.m. by Supervisor Krummrich who directed Clerk Gough to call the roll, and upon roll call the following members answered present: Trustees Green, Scott, Gibbs; excused Lowry. Also present John Waldron, highway commissioner, Todd Fleming, sewer system operations attorney, Adam Hebacher: zoom.

Supervisor Krummrich directed Clerk Gough to read the minutes of the previous meeting. A motion was made by Mr. Green, second by Ms. Scott to dispense with the reading of the minutes with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Scott – aye, Gibbs – aye, Krummrich - aye. Motion carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays, and 1 absent.

A motion was made by Mr. Gibbs, second by Ms. Scott to approve the minutes of the previous meeting with the following roll call vote: Scott – aye, Green – aye, Gibbs – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 4 ayes, and 0 nays, and 1 absent.

A motion was made by Mr. Green, second by Mr. Gibbs to approve payment for the following bills with the following roll call vote: Gibbs – aye, Scott – aye, Green – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays, and 1 absent.

Bills were as follows:

Town Fund:	33,538.96
Permanent Road Fund:	12,926.47
General Assistance Fund:	3,566.45
Road & Bridge Fund:	607.56
Community Building Fund:	100.00
Road & Bridge Fund:	607.56

Supervisor Krummrich updated the Board concerning possibly replacing board room chairs. gave an update on the batting cages, and water line hookups at the township ball fields, comparing prices on new pitchers mounds.

Adam Hebacher zoomed in to the Board concerning drainage issues on & Lemen Settlement Road.

Highway Commissioner Waldron spoke before the Board with the following information:

The culvert project is complete, cleaned up trees and limbs along the road easements, trash pick up went well, routine maintenance was done in the shop, proposing other rip rap and culvert projects. Milburn School Road curbing was roughed up, patched potholes, hauled rock, and the Highway Commissioner attended an EPA meeting.

Clerk Gough spoke before the Board with the following information:

The State of Illinois House Bill 4228 is requiring a committee of proficiency one for the Township and one for the Road District by June 2023. Grant School is sponsoring a 6th grade career day on April 28, 2023. updated the Board on the new township computers.

There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion to adjourn was made by Ms. Scott, second by Mr. Green with the following roll call vote: Gibbs – aye, Scott – aye, Green – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays, and 1 absent.

The next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 11, 2023 5:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

7.1